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November 7, 2007

Dear Parent/Guardian:

Yesterday evening the Ritzville School District received a report of a student with a laboratory confirmed case of Methicillin resistant Staphylococcus aureus (MRSA) through the student’s guardian.
Last Thursday the Administration held a meeting with the custodians and the school nurse to discuss current procedures and to expand precautionary measures to help minimize the risk associated with contracting MRSA.  The district staff continues to carryout preventative measures that can be taken within the facilities to provide a safe and healthy school environment for our students and staff.

MRSA is a type of “staph” infection that is resistant to many antibiotics and frequently causes skin infections. Common signs of a skin infection include redness, warmth, swelling and tenderness. Often a MRSA infection will look like a spider bite, a bug bite, boil, abscess, impetigo or infected turf burn. If it is left untreated, it could progress into a more serious illness. 

MRSA skin infections are generally spread by skin-to-skin contact or by direct contact with the infected wound drainage. They may also be spread by contact with contaminated surfaces or things such as sports equipment or personal hygiene items. MRSA skin infections are not spread through the air.  Hand washing remains the most effective method of preventing the spread of germs, including MRSA. 

Attached is a question and answer sheet on MRSA in schools.  Please read it carefully, and be aware of the signs and symptoms of MRSA.  If you or a family member has a non-healing skin infection, please contact your medical provider. 

As always, health information is kept strictly confidential.  For more information on MRSA, please see the following websites:


www.tpchd.org
www.doh.wa.gov/Topics/Antibiotics/htmlfactsheets/SkinInfections.htm. 
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